
NJ Board of Directors – Senior Vice Chair

House of Delegates Meeting - May 2024

Senior Report - Meaghan Donnelly, Senior Vice Chair :

In the past year, there have been a number of things accomplished. The most significant ones

would include the NJ Swimming Leadership Camp on April 13. We were about to host over 30

Silver and above level athletes from all over the LSC at Camp Bernie for a 6-hour experience

focused on developing leadership and team building skills. All the feedback I have received has

been positive and we hope to provide two leadership opportunities for the LSC next year - in

September 2024 and April 2025.

This past March, in support of the NJS Gold Championship, we were able to secure the talents

of Ms. Sally Van de Water to emcee the finals session on Sunday night. Ms. Van de Water is the

Technical Director for the Board of Directors for USA Weighlifting and attended the 2021 Tokyo

Summer Olympics as part of the technical staff and an emcee for a few of the 2021 Olympic

sessions.

Additionally, we are currently working to develop bylaws to help facilitate the coach selection

process for the long course zone championships in a manner that provides transparency for

those who apply.

Finally, as a reminder, here is current meet schedule of meets in the area that will be LSC/USA

sanction.

June - CT OW Championship - Lake Quassapaug, Middlebury, CT (working to gather date)

June 22-23 - Eastern Zone OW Championship - Beasley Point, Mamora, NJ

July 8 - Cedar Beach Swim, Long Island

September 14 - Metro/NJ Open Water Championships




